# **Superintendent Report Items – Board Meeting January 12, 2021**

## **Leadership Team**

- The Team is working on the Strategic Plan now that Dr. Madeline has the Survey results.
- The Strategic Plan will reflect the community involvement and be presented to the Board for further discussion.
- COVID continues to rise all around the YKHC district. At this point we are at "High" with remote Learning.
- KSD communities need to remain diligent in their mask wearing and Social Distancing. Limited travel is also being encouraged.
- KSD schools continue to provide a safe and secure environment for our students through the excellent efforts of all our staff.

#### Construction

- The walls and roof are up and Plastic has been applied to protect the work done to this point.
- Construction has been halted for Christmas Break and will remain closed until March. There will be one week of work done in January to be sure all is good until their March return.
- The Board construction committee has selected the Alternatives that can be done due to the savings with the current construction.
- A cultural committee meeting was held to discuss the inside mural and more drafts are being done for the committee to review.

#### Maintenance

- School furniture is still arriving and being delivered to the sites. It is not all coming at the same time as the delivery from Anchorage tells us Mail comes first.
- Items at each school are being attended to and appreciation is well deserved for men that work into the night to ensure as much as possible is taken care of.
- I want to thank Jeromy and the Crew for their response to emergencies even on Saturdays and Sundays.

### **Other Items**

- Teachers are being diligent in their efforts to keep all students safe and provide a pleasant environment for learning.
- KSD is on remote learning until after February 6<sup>th</sup> or conditions change. Conditions will be evaluated at that time to determine if Face-to-Face school can resume.
- Housing remains a need in some of the communities and the Administration is working on how to provide better housing for teachers.
- Many teachers informed KSD that they desire to return for the next school year.
- Contracts are being prepared for delivery to returning teachers.
- A list of KSD teacher needs is being developed for the up coming Hiring Fairs.
- Ms. Fairbanks is preparing for the new Negotiated Agreement between the teachers and KSD.
- The notice of the AMNES building being turned over to KSD is near completion and KSD is waiting for the deed to be transferred.